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To: USD 113 Board of Education

From: David Glynn

Date: 6/13/22

Re: Board of Education Building Report

State Baseball, Track, and Golf:

SHS is pleased to have sent our baseball team, as well as members of both our golf and track

teams to state competitions. All performed at the highest level and competed well. The efforts of
all Bluejay student-athletes and coaches are commendable and we appreciate them sharing their
skills and talents with us.

Summer Activities:

Summer League Basketball was held on May 30 and 31. Tennis Camp was held on May 31. FFA
Career and Leadership Development Events occurred Junel-3. Summer Conditioning began June
6. Football Camp was held June 6-8.

Driver Education:

Students completed their online coursework at the end of May and have been driving on the road
with their instructor. Driver Education is set to conclude in the coming weeks as students
complete the driving portion of the course.

Summer School:

Sabetha High School currently has 13 students attending Summer School in the SHS Library.
The session runs through the month of June, Monday - Friday from 8:00 AM-12:00 PM.
Students are utilizing Edgenuity for credit recovery. The deadline for completion of summer
school is June 27.

Summer Maintenance:

The SHS Custodial Staff is working hard to complete summer maintenance items. They are
extracting carpets, cleaning all walls and surfaces, and preparing for paint and repairs. We
appreciate Chris Baumgartner, Mark Bestwick, Keith Cole, and Kay Duncan for all of their
efforts in preparing the building for the 2022/23 school year. Both gym floors were refinished on
June 1 and 2.

Respectfully Submitted,
David Glynn



